Good morning, 

TEACH is happy to announce that the replacement contract for BadgerNet, Network Managed Services for Education, has been awarded to AT&T Corp. 

The state expects to finalize certain terms and conditions of the resulting contract as well as a firm order commitment and statement of work in the coming weeks.

TEACH customers should be aware, a timeline for contract transition will be finalized soon and then migrations to the new contract will begin. This will involve a technician physically accessing each customer location, and likely a brief outage as the cut-over is conducted, more details regarding the transition process will follow in a customer playbook to be provided in advance of any scheduling. 

Upon successful migration of each location, a new 12-month term will begin, because of this it is imperative that customers provide a commitment to migrate to the new TEACH network or provide a notice of their intention to migrate to other services not provided by the state’s TEACH program. 

It is expected all current services being provided by the current contract will continue to be available on the new network including your selected ISP service.

Note also that later this year DPI will provide E-rate information and training on how to apply for internet discounts for schools and libraries using BadgerNet for their transport.

Important: If you do not plan to be a TEACH customer during calendar year 2023, please let us know by close of business day December 2, 2022. If we do not hear from you, we will begin to plan to migrate your site to our new network. 

Thank you,
Matt
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DET values your feedback. Please visit the DET Customer Satisfaction survey to tell us how we did.  
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